Boise Brave Parents			Parent Board Meeting			January 7, 2014
Attendance:  Amy Kohlmeier, Katie Rotchford, Alex Lisso, Justin Peters, Carol Hembree, Theresa Ryden, Cyndi Eyolfson, Joan Wong, Dee Koeger, Robin Ivanoff, Tani Theiler, Cindy Gustavsen, Gail Inch, BJ Klotz, Louise Poole.
Call to Order:  Carol Hembree called the meeting to order at 3:35 p.m.  Carol gave the floor to Theresa Ryden to give the Secretary’s report.
Secretary’s Report
Theresa Ryden (Secretary):  Carol Hembree emailed minutes from the December 3, 2013 Board Meeting to the Board.  Theresa Ryden presented the minutes from the December 3, 2013 Board Meeting.  No questions were raised.
Action:  BJ Klotz moved that we approve the December 3rd minutes.  Robin Ivanoff seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.  
Principal’s Report
Amy Kohlmeier (Principal):  Amy thanked everyone for the holiday luncheon and birthday cake.  The faculty and staff greatly appreciated the efforts during such a busy time of year!  February 10th is open house for the incoming sophomores and registration begins in February.  There is a plan to run the Brave Parent video.
Faculty Report
Katie Rotchford (Faculty Representative):  
The faculty and staff extend a big thank you for the luncheon.  The appetizers were a big hit!
Econ Summit – 320 students participated in a simulated world market competition.  Students were assigned different countries to represent and were presented with different scenarios to try to develop their nations’ economies.  In addition students were encouraged to come in dress that represented their nation and bring national food to celebrate cultural and national diversity.
Martha Jensen who teaches a study skills class which incorporates much of AVID’s curriculum is having speakers come in this month to discuss careers, required education, and college and non-college educational experiences.  Some speakers have college degrees, some have businesses, some have associate degrees; the variety is based on the students’ career interests.  This introduces them to topics for their research beginning in February regarding post-secondary plans of additional education, training, or job plans.  
Sports Medicine had three student heroes in the Sports Medicine Program who saved lives over the past month:
Since receiving First Aid and CPR Training this year, sophomore student Danela Kovacevic saved her father’s life after he went into cardiac arrest due to an undiagnosed heart condition.  She performed CPR on him for 15 minutes, keeping his brain viable long enough for paramedics and doctors to revive him and give him the life-saving surgery he needed.
From the same class, sophomore Greyson Midnight recently saved a friend of his from aspirating vomit during a grand mal seizure.  The friend had been diagnosed as an epileptic but had never had a seizure of this magnitude.  Thanks to Grey, the patient’s airway was managed appropriately, and he was able to make a full recovery once the seizure had subsided.
Senior Osana Moad administered an epi-pen injection to another student who over Christmas break had mistakenly ingested peanuts.  Luckily, Osana was able to assist the girl with the epi-pen so that her airway did not close and she was able to get further help.
The work of these students is so often unnoticed, but because they are diligent and attentive about health and sports medicine, they were able to respond to real-life situations.  
Girls’ basketball – Friday is a very special game for our Lady Braves Basketball Program.  It is the 6th Annual Pink Zone Game which is a special event to raise funds and awareness for our local chapter of the Susan G. Komen Foundation.  The event takes place on Friday night, January 10th, at our home contest versus the Borah Lions.  In addition to a festive gym decked out in pink, the Lady Braves are committed to raising funds for this worthy cause and have been selling raffle tickets for a variety of great prizes including a round-trip airline ticket anywhere Southwest Airlines flies.  Last year, in the 5th annual event, $1,433 was raised.  This year the goal is even higher!
Everyone is invited to put on some PINK and join us for the game.  Raffle tickets are $1/each, 6 for $5, 13 for $10, 30 for $20.  You do not need to be present to win.  Cash or checks (payable to BHS) accepted.
Student Report
Alex Lisso and Justin Peters (Student Representatives):
Red Ribbon Week was a huge success with positive student feedback.  Many students were touched by the stories from Vic Hammer, Kayce and Claudia.  The students seemed to appreciate the less intrusive approach as compared to last year.  
Over 5,300 pounds of food was gathered and donated to the Salvation Army. 
Five or six new sophomores will come into to the Boise High Leadership class at semester.
The second semester focus is on community involvement and will provide opportunities for students to volunteer.  
The Sadie Hawkins dance will be March 1st.    Prom will be April 26th with the Mr. Brave pageant held the week leading up to prom.
Treasurer’s Report
Cyndi Eyolfson (Treasurer):  The teachers have until April to spend their grant money.  Many have already done so.
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	Bank of Cascades
	Braves Dues
	Braves Fundraising
	
	Total
	
	

	Prior Treasurers Report
	12/1/2013
	
	57,263.36 
	21,472.29 
	23,322.56 
	
	102,058.21 
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Receipt of Dues
	
	
	
	
	
	
	0.00 
	
	

	Donation
	
	
	
	
	500.00 
	
	500.00 
	
	

	Interest Income
	
	
	0.48 
	
	
	
	0.48 
	
	

	Insurance
	
	
	
	
	(155.00)
	
	(155.00)
	
	

	Tax Return Preparation
	
	
	
	
	(99.50)
	
	(99.50)
	
	

	Grants Paid Out ($2,823.18 paid out through 12/31/13)
	
	
	
	
	(17,057.35)
	
	(17,057.35)
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	Cash Balance in Brave Accounts
	11/1/2014
	
	57,263.84 
	21,472.29 
	6,510.71 
	
	85,246.84 
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	Technology Account
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	Beginning Balance
	
	
	22,177.76 
	
	

	
	
	
	Hewlett Packard R1400417
	
	(249.00)
	
	

	
	
	
	Hewlett Packard R1400443
	
	(249.00)
	
	

	
	
	
	Lenovo R1400442
	
	
	(1,598.00)
	
	

	
	
	
	Hewlett Packard R1400505
	
	(498.00)
	
	

	
	
	
	Hewlett Packard R1400566
	
	(498.00)
	
	

	
	
	
	Hewlett Packard R1400499
	
	(249.00)
	
	

	
	
	
	Hewlett Packard R1400566
	
	($498.00)
	
	

	
	
	
	Apple iMacs #199401
	
	
	($1,000.00)
	
	

	
	
	
	Gov Connection R1400797
	
	($1,157.68)
	
	

	
	
	
	Hewlett Packard R1400780
	
	($249.00)
	
	

	
	
	
	Troxell R1400670
	
	
	($474.00)
	
	

	
	
	
	Bank of America - Amazon.com
	
	($413.97)
	
	

	
	
	
	Hewlett Packard R140199
	
	($249.00)
	
	

	
	
	
	Troxell R1401103
	
	
	($474.00)
	
	

	
	
	
	Hewlett Packard #199407
	
	($834.48)
	
	

	
	
	
	Digital Edge R1401300
	
	
	($1,109.25)
	
	

	
	
	
	Bank of America #124144
	
	
	($109.00)
	
	

	
	
	
	ASUS Laptop
	
	
	($379.00)
	
	

	
	
	
	Troxell (document camera)
	
	($337.00)
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	Balance 12/31/13
	
	
	11,552.38 
	
	


  
Committee Reports
Dee Koeger :
January 10-11: (Drama) Servant of Two Masters (hilarious comedy) in micro-theater.  It shows Friday at 7:00 p.m.; Saturday at 2:00 p.m. and 7:00 p.m.  The cost is $4 for students and $6 for adults.
January 23-25:  (Drama) Proof at 7:00 p.m. in micro-theater.
January 31: Orchestra Benefit Concert 7:30-9:30 p.m. at Boise High School.
New Business
Carol Hembree:  
Schmoop Renewal:   Since the librarian’s grant request for books was turned down, the Schmoop Renewal is a late request.  Schmoop is a program that allows students to set up an account and obtain an identification which will help them study for the PSAT, SAT, and ACT at school and other places such as at home.  AP exams can also be taken through Schmoop.   Information is posted in the Brave Weekly, outside the library, and some teachers tell students or bring in classes.  The feedback is immediate.  Schmoop at Boise High is beginning its second year.  A $3000 subscription pays for 300 students.  Usage statistics are made available.  The SAT is scheduled April 16 for juniors only.  
Action:  Gail Inch moved that we approve funding $3000 for Schmoop renewal.   Dee Koger seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
Sharon Hansen needs more books for English 11 Language and Composition.  She needs multiple copies of current books priced at $501.62 for 40 books.  The Board recommended going with the least expensive supplier (Amazon v. local, or a combination).
Action:  Robin Ivanoff moved that we approve funding for the books based on the best price available.  Tani Theiler seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
Senior Party Planning Meeting will be Thursday, January 9th at 2:00 p.m. at Moxie Java on Bogus Basin Road.  Reservations have been made at Big Al’s for Tuesday, May 27.  Beth Bogue and Carol Hembree will be co-chairing the event.
Next Meeting will be Tuesday, February 4th at 3:30 p.m. Room 402
Meeting adjourned at 4:13 p.m.		Respectfully submitted by Theresa Ryden, Secretary
